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HUMAN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
 

JANUARY 17, 2023 
 
7:00 PM           Aldermanic Chamber 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 

FY 2024 CDBG and HOME PROGRAM ANNUAL ACTION PLAN DEVELOPMENT 
 

ROLL CALL  
 
TESTIMONY 
 
 

REGULAR MEETING 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
PRESENTATION 
 

• Harbor Care 
 
COMMUNICATIONS  
 
From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager 
Re: Community Development Block Grant Reallocation – Sewer Projects 
 
From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager 
Re: Urban Programs Department Updates – November/December 2022 
 
From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager 
Re: Community Development Block Grant FY2024 Grant Applications 
 
From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager 
Re: 2022 Nashua Community Development Citizen Survey 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
 
NEW BUSINESS – RESOLUTIONS  
 
R-22-078 
 Endorsers:  Mayor Jim Donchess 
  Alderwoman-at-Large Shoshanna Kelly 
  Alderman June M. Caron 
  Alderman Derek Thibeault 
  Alderwoman-at-Large Gloria Timmons 
  Alderman-at-Large Melbourne Moran, Jr. 
  Alderman Patricia Klee 
  Alderman-at-Large Michael B. O’Brien, Sr.  

AMENDING THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR 
FISCAL YEAR 2023 RELATIVE TO THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (“CDBG”) 

 
NEW BUSINESS – ORDINANCES  
 
TABLED IN COMMITTEE 
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R-22-060 
 Endorsers:  Mayor Jim Donchess 
  Alderman-at-Large Michael B. O’Brien, Sr. 
  Alderman Patricia Klee 
  Alderman-at-Large Melbourne Moran, Jr. 
  Alderwoman Shoshanna Kelly 
  Alderman Richard A. Dowd 
  Alderman June M. Caron 
  Alderman Derek Thibeault 
  Alderwoman-at-Large Gloria Timmons 
  Alderman-at-Large Lori Wilshire 

ACCEPTING FUNDS AND ADOPTING AN ALLOCATION PLAN FOR THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIPS PROGRAM FUNDS RECEIVED THROUGH THE 
AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT 
• Tabled at 10/17/22 meeting 

 
GENERAL DISCUSSION 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
REMARKS BY THE ALDERMEN 
 
ADJOURNMENT   







 

City of Nashua 
Community Development Division 

City Hall, 229 Main Street, PO Box 2019 
Nashua, New Hampshire  03061-2019 

Community Development  589-3095 
Planning and Zoning 589-3090 
Building Safety 589-3080 
Code Enforcement 589-3100 
Urban Programs 589-3085 
Economic Development 589-3070 
Conservation Commission 589-3105 
FAX 589-3398 
 

 
 

Memo 
To: Human Affairs Committee 

From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager (x3087 or longj@nashuanh.gov) 

Date: January 9, 2023 

Re: Urban Programs Department Updates – November/December 2022 
 

Community Development Block Grant Updates 
 
FY 2024 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Application 

The grant application for FY 2024 CDBG funding was released in early November and was due by 
December 16th.  Notice of the FY 2024 grant round was posted to the Urban Programs’ webpage and the 
Community Development Division’s social media sites. An email notice was also sent to the Urban 
Programs’ contact list of regional non-profit agencies. Ten applications from nine organizations were 
received, requesting a total of $482,158.06. Estimated CDBG funding available for FY 2024 is $548,661 
(with a 15% or $82,299 cap for non-construction public services and 20% or $109,732 cap for administrative 
and planning activities). 

FY 2024 Annual Action Plan 
The Urban Programs Manager has started drafting the FY 2024 Annual Action Plan for the CDBG and 
HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) grant programs. Consultations with regional non-profits 
have indicated continuing needs for homeless services, transitional and permanent supportive housing, and 
affordable housing generally. The autumn 2022 community development survey, made available online, 
resulted in feedback showing that residents are also concerned about housing affordability, homelessness, 
and better maintenance of existing parks, playgrounds, and other municipal infrastructure. 

 
HOME Investment Partnership Program Updates 
 
Potential Projects 

NeighborWorks of Southern New Hampshire has submitted a HOME program grant application requesting 
$550,000 in HOME funds for its project at 249 Main Street, which will create 45 units of affordable housing. 
The application was presented at the December 13th Board of Aldermen meeting and referred to the Human 
Affairs Committee, which voted to recommend funding. The full Board of Aldermen voted to approve funding 
for the project at the December 27th meeting. The Urban Programs Manager has completed the 
environmental review for this project and is drafting the HOME program agreement, promissory note, and 
mortgage for the project. 

Bronstein Apartments Redevelopment 



The Bronstein Apartments redevelopment, which will be creating 216 units of affordable housing, is being 
partially funded through Nashua HOME funds. The Urban Programs Manager has attended recent meetings, 
coordinated by Nashua PAL, to discuss how to support the anticipated increase in households with children 
after the project has been completed. The first phase of the project is anticipated to be completed circa 
August 2023. 

HOME-ARP Allocation Plan 

The City of Nashua has been awarded an allocation of HOME Investment Partnership (HOME) program 
funds through the American Rescue Plan Act (ARP) in the amount of $1,618,618. These funds may be used 
on affordable housing projects aimed at serving one or more of four qualifying populations: (1) homeless 
residents, (2) residents at risk of homelessness, (3) residents fleeing domestic or sexual violence or stalking, 
and (4) residents at the greatest risk of housing instability (generally, residents at 30% or less of the area 
median income). 

Before the City can begin to allocate these funds, it must prepare and submit an allocation plan to HUD. 
HUD has just released new guidance that all HOME-ARP allocation plans must be submitted to HUD by 
March 31, 2023. The City of Nashua is on track to meet this deadline. 

The Urban Programs Manager has submitted a request for technical assistance, as strongly recommended 
by the city’s HUD representative, and had the first meeting with the TA provider in late December. The TA 
provider will review the draft allocation plan for compliance with HUD requirements. The Urban Programs 
Manager has also signed up to attend in-person technical assistance in the Boston HUD office in January 
2023. 
  

Lead Remediation Program Updates 
 
A revised program budget was submitted to HUD for review and approval. The revised budget factors in the 
new Urban Programs Manager salary and benefits, as well as the renegotiation of the lead program’s 
contract with the program’s lead inspector, Alchemy Lead Management. Due to current inflation and 
increasing labor costs, Alchemy Lead Management has requested a higher per-unit payment, and these 
funds are being transferred from the contractor lead and RRP training line item to the lead inspection and 
risk inspection line item. 

After a lull in applications in summer 2022, there has been a recent increase in applications for lead funding. 
Currently, the program is ahead of its goal timeline for the grant in terms of housing units inspected and 
remediated for lead hazards. 

 
Other Activities 
Potential Landlord Incentives Program 

The Urban Programs Manager has had a series of meetings recently with the Welfare Director to discuss the 
possibility of implementing an incentives program to encourage local landlords to accept Section 8 vouchers. 
Given the current low vacancy rates and other factors, many households that have Section 8 vouchers still 
experience difficulties in obtaining housing. Other landlord incentive programs in the state include direct cash 
payments, rehab assistance, damage loss mitigation funds, rent-ready tenancy course, and case 
management services for tenants. Potential funding sources for a similar program in the City of Nashua 
might include the Housing Trust Fund and/or the City’s allocated HOME-ARP funds. 

 

Report Attachments 
• FY 2024 CDBG Grant Application Summaries 

• FY 2024 CDBG Grant Applications – electronic only - 
https://www.jotform.com/tables/222784447339163  

• Fall 2022 Community Development Survey Responses 

https://www.jotform.com/tables/222784447339163


 

City of Nashua 
Community Development Division 

City Hall, 229 Main Street, PO Box 2019 
Nashua, New Hampshire  03061-2019 

Community Development  589-3095 
Planning and Zoning 589-3090 
Building Safety 589-3080 
Code Enforcement 589-3100 
Urban Programs 589-3085 
Economic Development 589-3070 
Conservation Commission 589-3105 
FAX 589-3398 
www.gonashua.com 

 
 

Memo 
To: Human Affairs Committee 

From: Julian Long, Urban Programs Manager (x3087) 

Date: January 9, 2023 

Re: Community Development Block Grant FY 2024 Grant Applications 

The City of Nashua receives an annual allocation of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds 
from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). The CDBG program aims to assist 
low- and moderate-income residents of the City of Nashua through funding public services, economic 
development initiatives, low-income housing rehabilitation, and public facilities projects. Estimated CDBG 
funding available for FY 2024 is $548,661 (with a 15% or $82,299 cap for non-construction public services 
and 20% or $109,732 cap for administrative and planning activities). 

An announcement of a grant application for these funds was made in early November of 2022, and 
applications were due December 16, 2022. Ten applications from nine organizations were received, 
requesting a total of $482,158.06: 

• Stepping Stones – Public Services - $40,000 – operating expenses for drop-in center for homeless 
youth 

• Stepping Stones – Construction - $90,000 – creation of 24-30 emergency shelter beds at 3 Pine St. 
Ext. for homeless youth 

• Greater Nashua Habitat for Humanity - $25,000 – operational support for building repairs for low-
moderate income homeowners and non-profit agencies 

• Nashua PAL - $25,217.06 –magnetic fire door holder, sprinkler cages, fire escape rust protection, 
and front door security system upgrades for youth center 

• Marguerite’s Place - $30,000 – hot water heater and bathroom repairs for transitional housing 
program for homeless families 

• The Front Door Agency - $28,000 – boiler replacement for transitional housing for single and 
expectant mothers  

• First Church of Nashua / Family Promise of Southern NH - $125,000 – renovation of a single-family 
house (32 Orange St.) into 2-3 units of permanent supportive housing 

• Mary A. Sweeney Home - $55,000 – HVAC upgrades/replacements for senior living facility serving 
elderly women 

• Nashua Children’s Home - $10,000 – fire panel update/replacement for residential facility for foster 
children 

• Nashua Senior Activity Center - $53,941 – installation of a movable partition in the senior center to 
accommodate additional activity for elderly residents  



 
The Urban Programs Department requests that Human Affairs Committee review the grant applications and 
vote on its recommended allocations. The City of Nashua must make its funding allocations and include its 
funding allocations in its FY 2024 Annual Action Plan, which must be submitted to HUD by May 15, 2023. 

 















 
 

 R-22-078 
  

 
RESOLUTION 

 
AMENDING THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023 RELATIVE TO THE 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (“CDBG”)  

 

CITY OF NASHUA 
 
 In the Year Two Thousand Twenty-Two 
 
 WHEREAS, R-22-025, as amended, authorized the Mayor to file an application with the 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) for the Community 
Development Block Grant (“CDBG”), and the HOME Investment Partnership Program, and to 
execute all understandings, assurances and agreements as required therein for certain activities 
funded in FY23; 
 
 WHEREAS, the FY 2023 Annual Action plan allocated $23,195 to the Nashua 
Children’s Home for sewer and insulation work and $14,000 to the Boys and Girls Club of 
Greater Nashua for sewer work; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Nashua’s sewer project bid came in 
under the amount allocated and the Nashua Children’s Home sewer project bid came in over the 
amount allocated. 
 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE CITY OF NASHUA, that the following CDBG activities shall be amended: 

 
1.  These CDBG balances are available and shall be reprogrammed: 

FY23 Nashua Children’s Home – Sewer and Insulation  $23,195 
FY23 Boys and Girls Club - Sewer $14,000 

  TOTAL  $37,195 
 



 
 
RESOLUTION                         R-22-078 
 
 

 
2.  FY23 CDBG funds for the Boys and Girls Club – Sewer Project: decrease funding 

from $14,000 to $9,740. 
 

3.  FY23 CDBG funds for Nashua Children’s Home – Sewer and Insulation Project: 
increase funding from $23,195 to $27,455, utilizing the reprogrammed funds listed above. 
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